
DRAFT MINUTES 

Pacific City Woods Citizen Advisory Committee (CAC) Meeting 

May 18, 2019 Pacific Coast Bible Church10:30am 

 

1)  Seven members present 

 

2) Minutes of February 16, 2019 meeting approved as drafted. 

 

3) August 17, 2019 general meeting will be annual election of executive board. 

 

4) County Parks Report (L Rouse) : The county campground at the Woods bridge will most 

likely remain in county ownership as deed restrictions make a sale difficult. The Pacific 

City parking study has been completed and will be released to public soon. Larry hopes 

that out of this study policy will be established for usage of Cape Kiwanda parking lot by 

non profit and for profit groups. Parks Dept. wish list for near term projects include new 

showers, septic and hiking trails at Kilchis Park.  Road and restroom improvements at 

Webb Park.  Road, water, drainfield and showers at Whalen Island Park. Long term goal 

is to establish a new park in south county. New camping “huts” have been purchased for 

Kilchis Park. State Parks will be parking a seasonal trailer/office in the CK lot for summer 

time duties on the beach at the Cape. A new Parks director should be hired by Fall. 

 

5) South County Emergency Volunteer Corps (J Miller): Nearly 100 people attended the 

Emergency Prep Fair at Hebo Fire Station in April. Fifteen organizations presented info 

at the Fair. Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) formation in communities is 

one of the goals of the Corps. These function during disaster in conjunction with Sherriff 

and Fire response. Currently in south county only Neskowin has an active CERT. An 8k 

grant has been awarded to the Corps. It will be used to fund go-bags for kids who attend 

the Science Camp this summer. McGuire Dam (Nestucca headwaters) needs to be 

considered in disaster prep planning. No meetings will be held June and July.  

 

6) Tillamook county is working with a consultant and the state to update tsunami 

wayfinding signage in communities. 

 

7) PCJSWA election for two board positions closes Tuesday May 21. The PC Sun published a 

comprehensive article on current issues with our water delivery infrastructure. 
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